
MEMORANDUM 
   

 

 TO:  City Council 

 FROM: Shawna Jenkins 

 SUBJECT: Election – polling place 

 DATE: March 10, 2022            

 

Now that the state redistricting plan has been adopted, all municipalities (and counties with 

unorganized territory) may proceed with reestablishing their precinct boundaries and designating 

their polling places by March 29 as required under M.S. 204B.14, subd. 3(e).   

  

If there are precinct changes, the Precinct Boundary Change Notice should be used by cities, 

townships, or counties to notify this office of changes to precinct boundaries or 

names. Municipalities should also communicate these changes, as well as any polling place 

changes, to their county.   

  

Cities with wards must also either confirm that their existing boundaries meet standards or 

redefine their ward boundaries by March 29. Changes to city wards should be reported to OSS 

along with the changes to precincts on the Precinct Boundary Change Notice. 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sos.state.mn.us%2Fmedia%2F1896%2Fprecinct-boundary-change-notice.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cdiane.arnold%40co.sherburne.mn.us%7Cdcabd9514b6c4a3562d208d9f0c3bfca%7Cac759975c74a4da9b788c1f60053de54%7C1%7C0%7C637805546558767446%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=7moR%2FvNZtCdwvymm2GIMY5TulyDjeYaPactgjj8y67E%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sos.state.mn.us%2Fmedia%2F1896%2Fprecinct-boundary-change-notice.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cdiane.arnold%40co.sherburne.mn.us%7Cdcabd9514b6c4a3562d208d9f0c3bfca%7Cac759975c74a4da9b788c1f60053de54%7C1%7C0%7C637805546558767446%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=7moR%2FvNZtCdwvymm2GIMY5TulyDjeYaPactgjj8y67E%3D&reserved=0

